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January 27, 2017 
 
 
Matt Cowley 
Chief Executive Officer 
Phoenix Health Plan 
7878 North 16th Street, Suite 105 
Phoenix, Arizona 85020 
 
RE:  AHCCCS Response to Notice and Request for Prior Approval of Transition of 

Phoenix Health Plan Members to WellCare-Care1st Health Plan Arizona, Inc.  
 
Dear Mr. Cowley: 
 
The Arizona Health Care Cost Containment System (AHCCCS), Division of Health Care 
Management (DHCM), has reviewed Phoenix Health Plan’s (PHP) proposed transaction to 
transition its members to Care1st Health Plan Arizona, Inc. (Care1st).   
 
On January 5, 2017, PHP submitted a Notice and Request for Prior Approval and Transition Plan 
for guiding the proposed transition.  AHCCCS has conducted its due diligence process for the 
proposed transition in accordance with the requirements of the AHCCCS Contractor Operations 
Manual (ACOM) Policies 317 and 440.   
 
AHCCCS strives to be a transparent public program and accordingly has provided an 
opportunity for the public to express any thoughts or concerns related to this proposed 
transaction.  AHCCCS received no feedback during the public comment period.  
 
Based on upon the submitted Notification and Transition Plan, and the results of the public 
comment period, AHCCCS approves this transaction to transition PHP’s membership to Care1st 
with an effective date of May 1, 2017 with the following stipulations: 
 

• AHCCCS will conduct an open enrollment period from February 1, 2017 to March 31, 
2017 to allow PHP members the option to elect and transition to an available health plan 
other than Care1st, if they so choose. 
 

• Care1st and PHP shall track member grievances specific to this transition, monthly 
through September 2017.  These findings shall be reported to AHCCCS upon request. 
 

• Care1st must honor open prior authorizations for PHP members transitioning on May 1, 
2017 for the time period of the authorization or 90 days, whichever is less.  
 

• Care1st must waive prior authorization requirements for PHP members transitioning on 
May 1, 2017 for a period of 90 days.   
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